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Whitwick Road
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Leics LE67 3FJ







14th September 2005

Dear Mr Chapman,

North West Leicestershire Consultation: Sustainabilty Appraisal Scoping Report – Core Strategy and Development Control Policies DPD’s 

Thank you for giving the Home Builders Federation an opportunity to comment on the above document.

General:

The Council will no doubt wish to reflect upon the content of the Government’s recent publication of Proposed Changes to PPG3 ‘Planning for Housing Provision’ (July 2005). It focuses on the need to ensure the identification of 15 years worth of housing provision, including at least 5 years readily available developable land. The planning strategy should also be capable of releasing additional sites where there are strong housing market pressures. The Consultation Paper also emphasises that there needs to be more of a realistic expectation of likely windfall development rates.

Given the greater emphasis nationally on ensuring higher rates of housing delivery in order to meet existing housing needs and to help reduce the affordability gap, the Council will need to ensure that it takes both a realistic and flexible approach to this matter, and ensure that an adequate and continuous supply of housing is fully capable of being delivered in order to serve the district’s needs. 

Specific:

1.31

We would appreciate it if the HBF (Home Builders Federation) could be added to the list of consultees that the Council sends copies of relevant documents to for public consultation purposes. This would reflect the fact that the HBF is listed as a key consultee in Annex E of PPS12.

3.28

Reference is made to the commissioning of a ‘Local Housing Needs Assessment’ as part of the evidence gathering process. 

This should involve representatives of the development and property industries (as key stakeholders) in its preparation.

Page 41

It is stated at the top of the page that the LDF can ensure that areas of flood risk are not developed in the future. HBF’s experience is that often it is allocated brownfield land that is at most flood risk. The Council will need to ensure that all existing and proposed housing allocations are not now considered to be at risk from flooding. If they are, other alternative allocations will need to be identified to ensure that housing delivery rates can be met. 

Consultation:

I hope that you will find these comments helpful, and I await the opportunity to be further involved in the LDF generally as it evolves.

I would appreciate being advised in writing whenever the Council either submits to the Secretary of State or adopts, any planning document.

I look forward to the acknowledgment of these comments in due course.

Yours sincerely

Paul Cronk

HBF Regional Planner 

(Eastern & East Midlands)
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